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The Bankruptcy Appellate Panel affirmed an oral ruling of
Judge Radcliffe confirming the debtor's Chapter 11 plan of
reorganization.

The debtor is an Arizona Corporation.  Boulders' principal
business (and principal asset) is the ownership and operation of
a 248-unit apartment complex located in Eugene.  The debtor's
plan proposed to restructure the construction loan of the largest
secured creditor into permanent financing.  The plan would pay
the note on a 25-year amortization schedule with a balloon
payment at the end of the seventh year.  The plan also eliminated
the secured creditor's lien on $675,000 in surplus operating
funds.  As well, the plan authorized the debtor to pay its two
shareholders 100 percent of their related-party unsecured claims.
The shareholders would be paid interest, currently but they would
not receive any principal until the secured creditor was paid in
full.  The bankruptcy court valued the property, determined the
interest rate, and confirmed the plan.  The secured creditor
appealed the court's oral ruling on the grounds that the plan was
not proposed in good faith pursuant to Section 1129(a)(3), and
the plan did not treat the secured creditor fairly and equitably
pursuant to Section 1129(b)(2)(A)(i)(II).

First, the panel rejected the secured creditor's arguments
that the plan did not meet the Code's objectives.  The bankruptcy
court did not err in finding that the plan's use of the $675,000
cash collateral was feasible because the creditor was adequately
protected by an 11.45 percent equity cushion.  Second, the plan
does not violate the principles of good faith to provide for
interest only payments (with principal to be paid in full after
secured creditor is paid) to shareholders on loan to corporation. 
Third, bankruptcy court did not err in valuing the property at
the debtor's assessment of $15,050,000.  Fourth, the court did
not err in determining that the correct market rate of interest
was a blended rate of 9%, rather than 9.3%.  Fifth, the panel
rejected the contention that the seven-year payment period was
evidence of lack of good faith.  
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